## VILLAGE OF LOMBARD REQUEST FOR BOARD OF TRUSTEES ACTION For Inclusion on Board Agenda Bids and Proposals

TO :	President and Village Board of Trustees			
FROM :	David A. Hulseberg, Village Manager			
DATE :	April 13, 2012 A	genda Date: May	3, 2012	
TITLE :	FY2012B Bituminous M	lix Purchase		
SUBMITTED BY:	Carl Goldsmith, Director	r of Public Works	&	
Total Number of Bid Total Number of Bid Bid Security Require Performance Bond R Were Any Bids With If yes, explain: Waiver of Bids Requ	ders Meeting Specifications defined Yes Lequired Yes adrawn Yes Lested? Yes Participating in DuPage Ged to Lowest Yes	ns	<b>3</b> id	
Amount of Award S	/Budget Estimate \$497,50		01.733200 - \$300	0,000 proj.#5515
BACKGROUND/I	RECOMMENDATION: in the DuPage County bighthe Joint Purchasing pro	l, it was in our bes		
If yes, was quality of Was item bid in accordance.	Bidder Worked for Villag f work acceptable ordance with Public Act 8 blic Act 85-1295 does not	5-1295?	⊠Yes ⊠Yes □Yes ⊠Yes	□No □No ⊠No
REVIEW (as need Village Attorney X Finance Director X	XX		Date Date	
Village Manager X	X		Daic	



## Memorandum

To:

David A. Hulseberg, Village Manager

Through:

Carl Goldsmith, Director of Public Works

From:

Tom Ellis, Operations Superintendent

Date:

March 28, 2012

Subject:

FY 2012B Bituminous Mix Purchase

In 2010 the Village Board approved a contract to purchase bituminous mix through the Illinois State CMS Purchasing contract. DuKane Asphalt of Addison has held the CMS contract and provided the Village with 3,863 tons of mix during FY2010. However, DuKane Asphalt was unable to supply the Village with additional material. As a result, the Public Works Department received authorization from the Village Board to purchase material from DuPage Materials in Elmhurst. To date, the Village has received 207 tons of mix from DuPage Materials.

In 2011 the BoT's approved a contract to purchase through the DuPage County Joint Bid and the Village received 2,169 ton of mix from DuKane Asphalt and Public Works had to request the Village Manager to approve an emergency purchase for us to complete the paving process. This waiver of bids was approved by the Village Board to purchase 826 ton of mix from DuPage Materials.

During FY2011 we had given DuKane Asphalt a 2 week notice of our needs for asphalt for the In-House Grind and Overlay Program and on the last day of paving DuKane Asphalt contacted the village and stated they were not able to supply any asphalt for the last day of paving.

The inability for the Village to receive sufficient quantities of material is an on going problem with DuKane. The Public Works Department staff had contacted the operators of the DuKane Asphalt Plant before requesting the Board approval for the 2011 contract to ensure that they could supply the Village with material. The Village received assurances that material would be available. As we progressed through FY 2011, the Village requested material from DuKane and were often told, "We can not supply that mix because we are not producing any today due to another job we have going"; therefore we had to contact DuPage Materials, who was able to supply the material to the village with no problems.

The Village completed the entire FY 2012 paving season without any supply issues with Dupage Materials. The Village was able to pick up requested quantities at all times from a choice of three different Dupage Material plants.

Public Works is requesting a waiver of bids and award of a contract to DuPage Materials Company not to exceed \$497,500.00 to purchase Bituminous Mix during FY2012B.

Please present this item to the Village Board for consideration at the May 3, 2012, meeting.